PACT ACTION GROUP MEETING TUESDAY 16th AUGUST 2011 held at Applegarth, Nicholson Lane, Penrith 7pm
Present: Peter Clarke (PC); Chris Cant (CC); Peter Dicken (PD); Mike Hallam (MH); Peter Ward (PW); Maureen Ward (MW).
Apologies: John Bodger, Christine Ellerton, Nigel Jenkins.
Minutes of last meeting taken as read. 
No matters arising.
FOOD GROUP
The last meeting of the Food Group took place at the Crown and Mitre at Bampton Grange The group talked about the Community Ovens project and also circulated the original Aims and Objectives of the Food Group to be reconsidered at the next meeting after members have had a chance to think about them in the current context.
PC reported that there has not been much progress on land share issues. However he has  registered with the Land Share website in order to monitor how much and in what way it is used and whether there is local demand. Most activity seems to be centred on Devon. PC  has advertised his polytunnels on the site and also invited people to look at the PACT website. 
COMMUNITY OVENS
PD provided an update on progress with the role out and use of community ovens. One of the highlights was the opening event at Askham outdoor pool. Pizzas had been made and sold. Full details are on the web site.
BUILDINGS AND ENERGY
PW reported that this group are involved in two things - PC has provided a first draft of an Energy Descent Plan for buildings and energy. Much of the background has already been written by others and the group is trying to fill in the gaps and adjust the focus for Penrith. It has been decided that the EDP for buildings and energy will not initially be a product of consultation as local interest in this area is limited and hence of little influence. However this should not preclude the development of an EDP. 
PW is working on a document for Eden District Council outlining the argument for a local Energy Supply Company.
Cumbria Green Build Fortnight is in September (10th to 25th) and on 12th September will be at PC's house to look at PV cells, polytunnels and the rebuild of the conservatory.
CAR CLUB
MH has been given a grant of £1000 to conduct a feasibility study for this.
MH reported that the Car Club survey is now on the website with mid September as the target to meet for responders - this will give MH enough time to collate the results by the end of September when he will have to report back to the grant providers.
The survey can be completed on line via a link on PACT's website or on paper.
MH has so far surveyed 51 people on the streets of Penrith. Once those not local or living more than 10 miles from Penrith were excluded in addition to those who didn't want to know, of the remaining 9 people four were interested in the idea of a car club. PW pointed out that if this was a measure of the positive response in the total population of Penrith it was actually a good result and would make the car club viable - it gave a positive response rate of 8%. 
MH is planning to repeat the street survey on Monday 22nd August and on Saturday 3rd September - both at 10.00 am. Anyone who can help should meet him at the Monument by 10am.
MW to send out info to mailing list. CC agreed to help advertise the survey on the Freegle website.
PW and MW said they would approach Age UK and Methodist Homes and take paper copies of the survey.
GREENING PENRITH
PW provided a brief update on this project. Little progress has benn made as still awaiting approval from Highways and Eden District council. However grants have been received from The Penrith Lottery (£1,000) and the Neighbourhood Forum (£1,000). The matter has now been referred to Councillors in the hope of moving this project forward.  
EVENTS IN SEPTEMBER
Their was a brief discussion of the events in September. PW agreed to be in touch with Viv to finalise arrangements for the debate on the 7th.
A.O.B.
It was agreed that debate on the structure of PACT and fund raising activities should be  the main issues on the agenda in October 5th.
